
Policy Summary 

SCP 5.1 

Debarred and Suspended Contractors 

 
As part of its’ responsibility to provide guidance and direction to the Local Workforce 
Development Boards (LWDBs), the Department of Employment, Training and Rehabilitation 
(DETR) follows federal guidance in creating a policy to implement the Workforce Innovation 
and Opportunity Act (WIOA).  These policies are necessary for efficient and stable operations 
of the workforce system in the State of Nevada.  As such, DETR has provided SCP 5.1 to the 
Governor’s Executive Committee for review and approval. 
 
State Compliance Policy 5.1 – Debarred and Suspended Contractors, states how WIOA funded 
agencies are required to comply with the restrictions on the award of Federal funds to debarred 
or suspended entities. The purpose of this revision is to add references to the newly updated 2 
CFR along with updating other federal regulations and references throughout the policy. An 
attachment has been added, Certification Regarding Debarment, Suspension, Ineligibility and 
Voluntary Exclusion for Lower Tier Covered Transactions. This certification is required by the 
regulations implementing Executive Orders 12549 and 12689 and Office of Management and 
Budget (OMB) Guidance 2 CFR Part 180. Per WIOA, funding entities that are debarred, 
suspended, or otherwise excluded from participation in federal programs is prohibited. This 
policy applies to all WIOA Title I and Wagner-Peyser Act grant (Title III) recipients and 
subrecipients, ensuring funds are not used for contracts or subawards with ineligible parties. This 
policy is being revised for compliance to provide clear and concise guidance to the LWDBs for 
local area policy development. 


